

**Local 70125**

**external affairs**



PLEASE CIRCULATE

REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING  
MONDAY, JUNE 17, 1996

7:30 P.M.  
95 CLARENCE STREET  
SUITE 6

VEUILLEZ CIRCULER

ASSEMBLÉE MENSUELLE  
LUNDI, LE 17 JUIN 1996

7:30 P.M.  
95, RUE CLARENCE  
PIÈCE 6

1. CALL TO ORDER
2. ROLL CALL
3. ADOPTION OF AGENDA
4. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
5. BUSINESS ARISING FROM MINUTES
6. CORRESPONDENCE
7. REPORTS  
Executive  
Committees
8. NEW BUSINESS  
Change in time for  
monthly meetings
9. ADJOURNMENT

1. OUVERTURE DE LA RÉUNION
2. APPEL NOMINAL DES DIRIGEANT (E) S
3. ADOPTION DE L'ORDRE DU JOUR
4. COMPTE-RENDU DE L'ASSEMBLÉE PRÉCÉDENTE
5. DÉBAT DU COMPTE-RENDU
6. CORRESPONDANCE
7. RAPPORTS  
Dirigeant(e)s  
Comités
8. AFFAIRES NOUVELLES  
Changement de d'heure  
des réunions mensuelles
9. FERMETURE

**ASS\_MBLEE**

**MEETING**

**Section Locale 70125**

**affaires exterieures**

**P.S.A.C. Local 70125**  
**Minutes of Regular Monthly Meeting**  
**June 17, 1996**

1 The meeting was called to order at 7:30pm by President Corrie Pyl.

2 **ROLL CALL:**

Corrie Pyl, President

Les Cundell, Treasurer

Ronald Legault, VP

Ron Francis, CR Member

R. Staniford, SCY Member

Laura Burgess, AS Member

Edward Cashman, CR Member

Tom Rainboth, CR Member

It should be noted, as a result of forgetfulness on the part of the Executive, that E. Dube, Vice President Countries Outside Canada, D. Delaney, Steward, and W. Gloss, CR Member advised that they were absent because of other commitments.

3 **ADOPTION OF AGENDA:**

The following items were added under "New Business"

8 (b) Ottawa Citizen Lockout

8 © Bulletin Board

Adopted agenda as amended.

4 **MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING:**

The minutes for the Monthly Meeting of May 27, 1996 were brought forward.

M/S/C Legault/Cundell Carried

5 **BUSINESS ARISING FROM MINUTES:**

Nothing arose - moved to correspondence.

6 **CORRESPONDENCE:**

It was clarified in a letter from Doug Chalk that June 7 was the cut-off date for National Component resolutions, and July 26 for the P.S.A.C. collective bargaining demands.

M/S/C Cashman/Francis Carried

7 **REPORTS:**

**Executive**

A) President's Report

1) Verbal, busy time again. Several grievances have moved up to the second level. These grievances are mostly because of duties being piled on top of duties for people with no compensation or indication of new classification. There are approximately 30 grievances in the system at present.

2) Management/union meeting - Joint Council to take place. Hopefully we will be briefed on the various stages of program review. He will keep members aware of any outstanding issues learned from meeting.

**M/S/C Pyl/ Cashman Carried**

B) First Vice-Presidents Report

1) Verbal, still learning. Will look into going to a Local Officers training program in the fall.

2) There will be a First Ministers meeting in the building on Thursday and Friday.

3) He stated that in his area two rotational CR's are being transferred out. Interestingly there are two terms staying. In his section there is a trend to get rid of rotational employees and keep non-rotational ones, and this is a problem faced by rotational employees. One has filed a grievance.

**M/S/C Legault/Cashman Carried**

C) Treasurer's Report

The financial statement for May was presented. We should be receiving rebate cheques from the National Component because the accounts were audited and everything is in order.

Note: The \$400 phone bill was for the installation of two commercial phone lines, one for the phone and one for the FAX.

**M/S/C Cundell/Rainboth Carried**

**COMMITTEES:**

A) Health and Safety:

1) Just had a health and safety meeting at the Pearson Building and will have one at Place Vanier. The committee is functioning well.

2) A new problem has been identified. The accident reporting system that the department uses is not up to scratch. Management co-chair and staff-side co-chair will have a discussion with Jim Judd regarding instructions to supervisors on correct procedures. We need J. Judd to issue a directive to institute more training at the Bison Centre. Meeting tomorrow at Place Vanier.

**M/S/C Pyl/Cundell Carried**

## **8 NEW BUSINESS:**

A) Proposal to change time for monthly meeting from 7:30pm to 5:30pm - As neither mover nor seconder were present it will be placed on agenda for next meeting, September 16, 1996.

B) Ottawa Citizen Lockout. Looking for financial support from the Local for the locked out pressmen of the Ottawa Citizen. It was proposed that the Local send a cheque to the Graphic Union at the Ottawa Citizen for \$1000 for their Strike Welfare Fund.

**M/S/C Legault/Pyl Carried**

C) Bulletin Board - 1) Suggested that Executive list on bulletin board be updated.  
2) Suggested that information about monthly meetings be posted at all buildings. For this a contact at these places is needed.

## **9 ADJOURNMENT:**

**M/S/C Cashman/Rainboth Carried at 8:00pm.**